
It’s official- summer is over
And mostly due to my laziness I am subbing once again, and
that is good news for this blog.  I have been on hiatus from
this for too long.  I still intend to have some posts of my
life outside of teaching, but for a while I have just been
turned off from writing during the best time those post would
have fit.  Well, to tell the truth my life outside of teaching
really hasn’t been too exciting.  Remember back in June when I
went to camp?  Well, I am finally making the DVD I have done
for my cabin for the last few years.  I have two slideshows
and a video finished, along with a video I borrowed from my
DVD two years ago in which I just had to modify the end to fit
my more recent cabin.  I have been using Ulead VideoStudio
which I got free with this computer.  It really is a nice
program, and not ridiculously high-priced like some packages
out there.  Last year I used a 30-day demo of a $250 DVD
authoring package which was nice, but not worth that price in
my opinion.  Maybe $100 like this one, but not $250.  I also
used  a  slightly  buggy  freeware  program  to  do  one  of  the
slideshows, and maybe another one.  I haven’t decided yet what
to do about this last one to make it different enough from the
first two.  Well, I still have a week to put the DVD together
before the next church time.  This weekend is the last one of
the month, so 4th and 5th grades don’t meet.

As for subbing, I was actually able to get three half days
during this first full week of many districts.  Apparently the
special ed meetings started right away.  I could have had a
fourth, but they called me after 8:00 to arrive there at
8:30.  Well, I might have been able to do that if I was ready
to go when they called, but since it was 25 minutes away and
in fact I was woken up by the phone call, that wasn’t going to
happen.  Besides, I had to take my car in that morning for a
new muffler.  Anyway, the three days I did have were pretty
similar.   They  were  all  at  different  Junior  Highs  (that
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district doesn’t call them middle schools) and were 8th grade,
or a 7th/8th mix.  Two of them were 7:15 AM jobs (too early!)
but fortunately I got to sleep in for the last which was an
“afternoon,” starting at 10:45 AM.  I didn’t have to leave
notes for two of them either, which is always nice, since the
teachers came back.  Surprisingly one of these times was the
“afternoon” job.  I guess she came back from her special ed
meeting for the weekly school meeting.  Since school started
last  Thursday  in  this  district  and  the  meetings  are  on
Wednesdays after school, this may have been the first one
which would probably make it important to attend.  As for the
other morning job, that teacher only teaches there in the
morning, so I she wouldn’t have come back.  I would presume
she teaches somewhere else in the afternoon.

All in all the three half-days went well.  Hopefully I will
have more work next week even if there is one day off for
labor day.  I am signed up again in three of the districts I
worked  in  last  year.   The  last  was  still  on  the  hired
subcaller system and barely called me so I switched them for
another district that is computer-based so I have more of a
chance for work.  That is, I am still working on being signed
up there, but that is for a rant in another post…


